
 

 

September 2014 EDITION 

 

 

 

CLUB OFFICERS: 

Frank Bayles – President –bayles281@gmail.com 

Rick Mackey – Vice President –rick.a.mackey@cummins.com 

Shelby Murphy – Treasurer –shelbylmurphy12@gmail.com 

Julia Murphy – Secretary –murphydjms@aol.com 

 

NEXT MONTHLY MEETING: 

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, October 15
th
 at MainSource Bank on 

West Highway 46 in Columbus.  The meeting will begin at 6:30pm. 



 

 

 

 

Hot Rods and Rock ‘n Roll 
September 20

th
 (Saturday); 400 Washington Street, Fee Free.  Car show is from 3:00pm-7:00pm 

and concert begins at 7:00pm.  Lots of food and drinks and plenty of fun for the entire family. 

 

 

Hope Heritage Days Car Show 

September 27
th

 (Saturday); 645 Harrison Street, Hope; 9:00am-3:00pm 

September 28
th

 (Sunday);  Parade (also, possible cruise and meal out; details to follow) 

 

 

NMRA Finals  
October 2

nd
 – 5

th
; (Thursday to Sunday).  Location: Beech Bend Raceway Park in Bowling 

Green, Kentucky. 

 

 

Ethnic Expo Parade and Fall Foliage Cruise 

October 11
th

 (Saturday); Columbus, IN; 8:00am-11:00am 

Fall Foliage Tour to follow parade; location to be determined. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

Nov: 

 
2

nd
 – Shirley Bozell 

8
th
 – Tammy Barker 

9
th
 – Robert Stater 

10
th
 – John Curry 

17
th
 – Sherry Walton 

21
st
 – David Parker 

22
nd

 – Joy Conner 

23
rd

 – Dave Rosenberger 

30
th
 – Chris Schooley 

 

 

 

 

IF I’VE MISSED A BIRTHDAY, PLEASE CONTACT ME…. Julia (MurphyDJMS@aol.com) 

 

 

 

 
 
We have a balance of $2,397.84 in the bank. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Fall Foliage Tour 
October 11

th
   – Tour will follow the Ethnic Expo parade.  Plans are to travel to 

Leavenworth, Indiana for dinner at The Overlook. 

 

Falls City Mustang Club Cruise-ins 
October 17

th
   – Quartermaster Station, E. 10

th
 Street, Jeffersonville, IN. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Wednesday, September 15, 2014 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 
 Summer Slam Car Show update… 80 paid cars for show.  Participant Complaints:  

Bikes and Dogs allowed at show. Participant Compliments: Great Food; Best 

organized show. 
 

 Five new members joined the day of the show. 
 

 Suggestions for next year:  Get flyers out early for sponsorship; Use Facebook more 

often to make others aware of show; Check with other clubs to see what they do to 

increase attendance (Eddie w/ Southside would be a great contact for info); More help 

needed prior to show. 

 

 Frank made a motion to keep the same date for the show (2
nd

 Saturday in August).  
Rick Mackey seconded the motion. 

 



 Rick Mackey suggested that we check into the cost and specifics of a Gaming 
License.  We would then be able to have a 50/50 and raffles during the show. Frank 

will get the Tax ID number so Tammy can get information. 

 

 Charities for the 2014 car show were Love Chapel and The Cheer Fund.  Frank 
suggested we concentrate on one charity next year.  Love Chapel is all volunteer and 

100% stays in the county.  He suggested the club discuss this and decide what to do 

for the 2015 show by the end of this year. 

 

 A couple of members suggested that we might want to do a service project sometime 

during the year, possibly for the Habitat for Humanity organization. 

 

 The Board thanked Dave Sell for the video at the last club meeting and for being the 
DJ at the car show.  Tammy Barker was also recognized for all of the work and effort 

she puts into the Summer Slam car show. 
 

 Somerset Car Show this coming weekend (September 23
rd

).  An e-mail will be sent 
with details and meeting time and place for those wanting to attend. 

 

 The former DJ had originally thought he would sell his sound system.  He has 

changed his mind, but will continue to let the club use it for the car show 
 

 Ritters closed early this season. They are unsure as to what they will do next year as 
far as re-opening.  Frank picked up our wall plaque that was displayed there.  Due to 

their situation we may have to decide on a new place for next year’s cruise-in’s.  It 

was suggested that we check into the Fair Oaks Mall parking lot (near the former K-

Mart store).  Frank will check with the mall to see if we can use the parking lot. 

Tammy suggested we have vendors set up during the cruise-in’s and possibly see if 

the Clarion would be interested in doing off-site catering there once a month. 

 

 Next shows:  Madison’s Rockin’ on the River (8/30); Derby City September 
Stampede (9/6; Vevay’s On the River Car Show (9/13); Columbus’ Hot Rods & Rock 

n Roll (9/20) 

 

 Treasurer’s Report:  Balance is $2397.84 

 

 Hope Heritage Days Car show on 9/27 is in memory of Doug Thayer.  The parade is 
on Sunday, September 28

th
.  Kyle Weidner is taking care of registration.  Tim Blaney 

mentioned doing a cruise after the parade and stopping somewhere to eat.  Dave Sell 

will check with Terry Able to see if he has a suggestion as to where to cruise/eat. 

 

 The Questionnaire was discussed.  Several members feel that we should return to a 
restaurant for our monthly meetings.  Frank will check with Sirloin Stockade and 

Golden Corral.  The Sirloin Stockade originally wanted a guaranteed number of 



people in order to use the room at no charge.  It was suggested that we see if they will 

waive this requirement if we come on a night when they are usually slow. 

 

 Voting this year for Board Members will include positions for E-mail/Public 

Relations person and an Activity Coordinator. 

 

 The Hot Rod’s and Rock n Roll car show is on 9/20.  Rick Mackey made a motion to 
have Hoosier Mustang Club business cards printed up (possibly 1000) to hand out at 

the show and future events along with a banner (approximately 3x8).  Tammy 

seconded the motion.  Dave Sell will design the card and banner.  He will come up 

with a proof this week.  Tammy will order from Vista Print.  Rick made a motion that 

it look similar to the dash plaque; leave off the sponsors and put the founded date; 

include the website and Facebook page.  Tammy seconded the motion. 

 

 It was mentioned that we may want to attend the First Friday Cruise-ins at the 
Historic Courthouse Square in Danville, Indiana.  They are held on the first Friday of 

each month from 5:00pm-9:00pm. The last one two will be September 5
th

 and 

October 3
rd

.  This event is free to all types of vehicles.  Great casual event where local 

shops and restaurants stay open around the square. 

 

 Fish Fry at Frank’s shop (Bayles Fabric and Upholstery, 10140 South US 31, 

Elizabethtown) will be on Friday, September 19
th

 at 6:30pm.  We’ve had a great 
turnout in the past and look forward again this year to the food and fellowship. 

 

 NMRA Finals will be the first weekend in October (10/2 to 10/5).  Held in Bowling 
Green, Kentucky 

 

 Frank made a motion to close the meeting.  Dave Sell seconded.  Meeting adjourned. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 Welcomed new member Brian Dahl. 

 

 Tammy Barker shared that she received a letter from Love Chapel thanking the club 

for the contribution from the car show. 

 

 Car show was a success this year.  Frank thanked everyone for helping. 

 

 Brad and Carl Wedan invited the club for cruise ins at their business on Friday 
evenings. 

 



 The club will be purchasing a banner to display at car shows.  Dave Sell will design it 
and send a preview to board members for approval.  Tammy will then submit the 

order for banner and business cards. 

 

 Hot Rods and Rock ‘n Roll is September 20
th

.  Meet at Scott’s shop at noon.  Per 
Tammy, banner should be here by Friday (9/19).  Frank will bring poles so we can 

display it during the show. 

 

 Fish fry at Frank and Sandy’s on Friday, September 19
th

 at 6:30pm.  Bring side dish 

and dessert.  Frank will provide paper products, ice/water and fish.  Dave and Valarie 

Sell will bring a couple of outdoor games.  Everyone is asked to bring their own 

chair. 

 

 Hope Heritage Day parade is Sunday, September 28
th

.  Meet no later than noon.  
After the show we will travel to the Grubb Company in Osgood for dinner. 

 

 Fall Foliage tour will be on October 11
th

 right after the Ethnic Expo Parade in 
Columbus.  Terry Abel is handling arrangements.  Plans are to drive to Leavenworth 

for supper. 

 

 Send donation to Hope Heritage committee for parade.  Kyle Weidner will e-mail 
info to Shelby Murphy 

 

 NMRA finals in Bowling Green is October 2-5.  Scott & Tammy Barker invited 
everyone to stop by the pits on Saturday around 5 or 6pm.  They will be fixing roast 

pork and deep frying a turkey.  Bowling Green is one hour behind out time. 

 

 Kyle received $80 from American Muscle for sponsorship on the club website 

 

 The club will be returning to a restaurant next year for meetings.  Sirloin Stockade 
has any Wednesday available.  Frank will check with them to see if they will charge 

us for a certain number of people in order to have the meeting there. 

 

 The Thanksgiving dinner is planned to be at the conservation club as in the past.  
Tammy will check with Billy Danforth to see if November 1

st
 at 5:00pm is available.  

The club will provide the meat.   

 

 Terry Thomas reminded everyone about the Christmas party at 11:00am on 

December 6
th

 at Batar.  Cost will be $18 per person, which includes gratuity.  We will 

also have a $10 gift exchange.  He will have a sign-up sheet at next month’s meeting. 

 

 Westport car show turned out great!  We had around 8 or 9 cars.  Thanks to Nathaniel 
and Jessi Sell for providing parking and a place for club members to have lunch. 

 



 Madison car show went well.  Tim Blaney, Richard and Joyce Artis and Deb 
Mensendiek won trophies. 

 

 Randy and Steve from Complete Hydraulic Service & Sales, Inc spoke at the 
meeting.  They passed out brochures showing the lifts, accessories and garage 

equipment they sell.  Their showroom is located at 130 Commerce Drive in Franklin.  

For those who were not at the meeting, their website is 

www.CompleteHydraulic.com.  They have competitive pricing and would work with 

the club on cost if members are interested in ordering.  Randy stated they will be 

donating $250 to the club.  Rick Mackey invited them to our 2015 car show.  Randy 

offered a lift to raffle off at the show.  They can also provide goodie bags and prizes.  

They asked about setting up a link for their business on our club website.  Dave Sell 

will take care of setting that up. 

 

 Frank made a motion to close the meeting.  Tammy seconded.  Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 

Speedy Apple Butter   (From Taste of Home) 

 

2 cups unsweetened applesauce 

¼ to ½ cup sugar 

1 teaspoon ground cinnamon 

 

¼ teaspoon ground allspice 

1/8 teaspoon ground ginger 

1/8 teaspoon ground cloves 

 

1. In a small saucepan, combine all ingredients.  Bring to a boil.  Reduce heat; simmer 

uncovered, for 30-35 minutes, stirring every 3-4 minutes.  Remove from the heat; 

cool.  Store in airtight containers in the refrigerator.  Yield:  1-1/2 cups. 

http://www.completehydraulic.com/

